EASTERN WASHINGTON UNIVERSITY

Asia University Urban Innovation Short-Term Program



Arrival and Orientation

Students arrived on January 29th and were greeted by an excited EWU staff. They were then taken to their residence hall and given a short tour. As part of their welcome, food was provided and games in the residence hall. Through the rest of the week, students learned about safety, rules and policies, and where to find resources on campus. They also learned about our COVID procedures and were reassured that they'd be able to continue work if they were quarantined.

Additionally, EWU students studying Japanese gave the students presentations about how to stay safe, go shopping, and use transportation in the United States. The Urban Innovation students gave feedback on the presentation to the American students.

I月29日に到着した学生たちをEWUのスタッフが出迎えてくれました。その後、学生寮に案内され、簡単な案内を受けた後、学生寮から食事で歓迎されました。その後、学生は安全面、ルールやポリシー、キャンパス内のリソースがどこにあるかなどを学びました。また、COVIDの手続きについても学び、万が一隔離された場合でも勉強を続けられることを確認しました。ツアーや歓迎会では、多くのEWUのボランティアの方々にお手伝いいただきました。EWUの学生たちは、すべての学生に会い、仲良くなることをとても楽しみにしていました。

さらに、日本語を勉強しているEWUの学生が、アメリカでの安全な過ごし方、買い物の仕方、交通機関の利用方法についてプレゼンテーションを行いました。アーバンイノベーションの学生たちは、そのプレゼンに対してフィードバックを行いました。







Classes

In the Explore Spokane class, students learned about the history of the Cheney region and the town. Our goals were to be able to identify what makes this region unique in the world and to be able to describe some important events that have shaped our university and its community. Students learned vocabulary to be able to talk in pairs and groups about the characteristics of the region, the development of the railroad, and the history of education in the U.S. On the walking field trip, we were able to visit the old interurban train station that connected Cheney with the city of Spokane as well as many of the key sights on campus. We really enjoyed visiting the one-room schoolhouse on EWU's campus and seeing first-hand what education would have felt like for many children learning in the US in the past. We ended our field trip with a visit to the coffee shops in downtown Cheney, and the florist shop owner was happy to see all the visiting international students and so presented many of us with flowers to welcome us. It was a lovely week.

In American Studies: Contemporary Issues, students were given an introduction to American culture and the history of immigration through two lectures. Students took notes, and then compared and contrasted Japanese and American culture in a small group discussion with EWU student volunteers. Additionally, we had a guest lecture from the Director of the Multicultural Center, Vanessa Delgado. Director Delgado explained the purpose of the Multicultural Center. She also helped them define and discuss the concept of marginalization and its impact on diverse populations in America.

For Career Development, students introduced themselves through writing and speaking by sharing some of their work experiences, their travel experiences, and their participation in clubs or special awards received. This activity is in preparation for writing their resume. Here's a good example from a student writing of an experience that would be good to summarize on her resume and then share in her job interview which will occur in Week 7.

"I learned the importance of friends through club activities. I also learned how to overcome difficulties.

Even now, my experience in the handball club is still a source of strength for me."

The students also watched the beginning of a virtual tour of an Amazon Fulfillment Center and discussed what they learned. We will continue that virtual tour this coming week as well as visit two different sites in Spokane--the Catalyst building (a building designed for energy efficiency) and the Historic Davenport Hotel.

Explore Spokaneのクラスでは、チェイニー地域と町の歴史について学びました。目標は、この地域が世界でもユニークな存在であることを特定できるようになることと、大学とそのコミュニティを形成してきたいくつかの重要な出来事について説明できるようになることでした。生徒たちは、地域の特徴、鉄道の発展、アメリカの教育の歴史について、ペアやグループで話ができるように語彙を学びました。徒歩でのフィールドトリップでは、チェイニーとスポケーンの街を結ぶ古い都市間鉄道駅や、キャンパス内の主要な見どころを訪ねることができました。EWUのキャンパスにある一室だけの校舎を訪れ、かつてアメリカで学んでいた多くの子どもたちが感じていたであろう教育を直接目にすることができ、とても楽しかったです。花屋の店主は、私たち留学生を歓迎するために、花をプレゼントしてくれました。素敵な一週間でした。

アメリカ研究では アメリカ研究: 現代の問題」では、2つの講義を通して、アメリカ文化と移民の歴史について紹介されました。生徒たちはノートを取り、*EWU*の学生ボランティアと一緒に小グループで日本とアメリカの文化を比較対照しました。さらに、マルチカルチュラルセンターのディレクターであるヴァネッサ・デルガド氏をゲストとしてお招きし、講義をしていただきました。デルガド館長は、多文化共生センターの目的について説明しました。また、「疎外」の概念と、それがアメリカの多様な集団に与える影響について定義し、議論する手助けをしました。

キャリア開発では、仕事、旅行、クラブへの参加、特別な賞の受賞などについて、書いたり話したりして自己紹介をしました。この活動は、履歴書を書くための準備です。これは、7週目に行われる就職面接のために、履歴書に書くと良い経験を書いた生徒の例です。

"友達の大切さ "を部活を通して学びました。また、困難の乗り越え方を学びました。 今でも、ハンドボール部での経験は、私の力の源になっています。"

また、アマゾンのフルフィルメントセンターのバーチャルツアーの冒頭を視聴し、 学んだことを話し合いました。来週も引き続きバーチャルツアーを行い、スポーケ ンのカタリストビル(エネルギー効率に配慮した建物)とヒストリックダベンポー トホテルを訪問する予定です。











EWU students, staff, and members of the local community were eager to welcome Asia University Students.

EWUの学生、スタッフ、そして地元コミュニティは、亜細亜大学の学生を歓迎しようと意気込んでいました。

Activities

Welcome Reception: Students were given a warm welcome on Monday by EWU Global staff, and the Executive Director Nick Franco. They were introduced to instructors, given an overview of EWU, and won prizes after playing a quiz game. Additionally, the Japanese Language and Culture Club welcomed students later on the week. Over 20 EWU students attended, welcoming students and playing English ice breaker games. They also did a candy and snack exchange.

Shopping tour: On Sunday, students were taken on their first shopping tour in Cheney. They learned how to ride the local bus and visited the local grocery store and the Dollar Store where they bought essentials for their stay. On Saturday, students went to Spokane where they toured Riverfront Park, ate lunch at a local restaurant, and went to Walmart for their first time.

Sports: Students attended and played against an EWU intramural soccer team. Almost all the Asia University students participated in the game. Additionally in the week, students learned about EPIC, our outdoor program that creates programming for students. Students learned about upcoming ski trips and the Seattle trip that will take place later in February.

EWU Conversation Class: This informal class is instructed by two of our English as a Second Language EWU students that are studying to be English teachers. Students were given an overview of the class and participated in a Scavenger Hunt around campus. The purpose of the class is to connect AU students with EWU students for conversation and practice their language fluency.

歓迎レセプションの様子。月曜日には、EWUグローバルのスタッフ、そしてエグゼクティブディレクターのニック・フランコが学生を温かく迎えてくれました。講師陣の紹介やEWUの概要説明があり、クイズに答えて賞品をゲットしました。また、週明けには日本語・日本文化クラブが学生を歓迎しました。20名以上のEWU学生が参加し、学生を歓迎するとともに、英語のアイスブレーカーゲームを行いました。また、お菓子やスナックの交換も行いました。

ショッピングツアー 日曜日、学生たちはチェイニーで初めてのショッピングツアーに参加しました。地元のバスの乗り方を学び、地元の食料品店やダラーストアを訪れ、滞在に必要なものを買いました。土曜日には、スポーケンに行き、リバーフロントパークを見学し、地元のレストランで昼食をとり、ウォルマートで初めての買い物をしました。

スポーツ EWUの学内サッカーチームに参加し、対戦しました。ほぼ全ての亜細亜大学の学生が試合に参加しました。さらに、この週には、学生のためのプログラムを作成するアウトドアプログラム、EPICについて学びました。2月下旬に行われる予定のスキー旅行やシアトル旅行について学びました。

EWU会話クラス。この非公式なクラスは、英語教師になるために勉強している第二言語としての英語のEWUの学生2人が講師を務めています。生徒たちは、このクラスの概要を説明され、キャンパス内のスカベンジャーハントに参加しました。このクラスの目的は、AUの生徒とEWUの生徒が会話を交わし、流暢な英語を話す練習をすることです。